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Parish Council Matters

June Meeting

The meeting of 13th June was chaired by Councillor
G.E Winter, All other councillors were present,
except for Councillor Cook, who sent his apologies,

Minutes
The following topics from the Minutes ware discussed,

Yargas, The Clerk had written to the Highways
Department about the need for kerbs to protect grass
verges within the village, The Area Surveyor at Hedom
(Mr Holden) had told Councillor Quarmby that the
suggestion was to be acted upon,

Qove Lana, The Area Surveyor confirmed that Dove Lane
was an unclassified public highway and could not be
closed to horses, The Clerk was to invite Mr Fell
(Highways Deparment) to meet councillors to establish
who was responsible for maintaining this "highway",

Yillage Clock, Wording for the plaque was discussed
but no exact text was agreed, The Clerk was to
enquire about a suitable plate,

Litter Bins , Councillor Bowden reported that it was
hoped to order one bin through County Supplies,

Correspondence

Path . Dent's Garth to Church, The Borough Council
had replied that no records were available as to
title to the land but the Borough did not own it, It
vas agreed to raise the matter with Mr Fell,

Bural Enterprise Fortnight (4th - 18th July) Meeiing
at Scawby on 25th June,

Ramblers' Association, The Area Secretary urged
parish councils to survey local paths and support a
petition for bettar access for prams on trains,

Audit Commission, It was proposed that new auditors
appointed for Holderness Borough Council should also
audit Parish Council accounts, The fact was noted,

Public E i i ' Barn
Dance & Barbecue, Kenby Farm, Owstwick, 17th June, No
objection was mada, In future, the Chairman and Clerk
will respond on non-controversial cases and report
their action at the next meeting,

Coast Protection Project, The Director, Mr David

Kilpatrick, stressed the need for fimancial support,
He urged parish and town councils to budget for a
contribution in 1990-91 and 1992-3,

Compunity Health Council Reporf, The recent report
may be inspected on application to the Clerk,

Planning

Previous applications regarding Heathcote House and
Mount Farm, Hilston, had been approved,

0f new applications discussed, the first three below
were supported,

Parkfisld, Seaside Road, Tumstall (Mr Les Harrisom),

Extension to provide a kitchen and bedroom,

Care Farm  Hilston Road (Mr % Mrs W, J Metheringham),

Extension to living accommodation,

2 Elas Cottagas Roos (Mr Priest), One-storey kitchen

extension, (Councillor Priest declared a family
interest and withdrew during discussion,)
Morth End Garage, Application to store scrapped

vehicles, Most councillors approved in principle, on
certain conditions ; «car bodies to be removed
promptly: storage space to be restricted to one part
of the field: a time limit to be imposed on any
tonsent given, Some North End residents objected, Two
were present and were allowed o explain why, It was
decided t{o request deferral of a decision pending a
site meeting with the Environmental Health QOfficer,
(At the mesting of the Borough Planning Commitiee on
28th Juns the above application was turned down,)

Annual Parish Meeting
The meeting was arranged for 29th June,

Qutstanding Items
Charity Repnts QOverduys, Councillor Grant reported that

tha matter was being cleared up,

Roos-Hilston Road, It was recommended that potholes
near MNorth End Farm should be repaired when the
promised roadworks were carried out,

Right of Way (Footpath %o Tunstall), Following
concern about access, the proprietor of Roos Super-
market had given an assurance that the small gate



28th June

In the absence of the Chairman (through illness) and
of the Vice-Chairman, the meeting was chaired by
Councillor K, G,Grant, Councillors Bowden, Cheeseman,
Hellivell and Priest were also present, as was County
Councillor R,§,Croft,

Minutes

Parish Meeting

The Acting Chairman referred to some of the issues
raised a year ago, The [Dove Lane hedge would be
reinstated when the land o the north was developed,
There had been a meeting with the Borough's Tree
Officer, Mr Hemingway, who had explained the
difference between conservation areas and
preservation orders; he did not at present recommend
preservation orders for trees in Roos, Work was
promised "this summer* to improve roads and foot-
paths throughout the village, County Councillor Croft
said that, following complaints of flooding, the
level of the road near the school had been raised,

The Village Green

Councillor Helliwell said that this topic was on the
Agenda because of frequent complaints, It had been
said that : the "village green" was an eyesore
because of litter and uncut grass; it should be
landscaped: it was a nmeeting-place for rowdy
teenagers (sometimes for motor cyclists) who were a
wilful nuisance to nearby householders,

Landscaping the area had been considered some years
ago, Mr A A Allott had drafted a sketch to show what
might be done, More recently, ithe County Council had
offered environmental grants and the Parish Council
had asked for a meeting with Technical Services to
seek advice and explore possibilities but the meeting
had not yet materialised,

The Parish Council were themselves divided over the

while cash was available, He offered to raise the
matter with the appropriate officer and ask hin to
contact the Parish Council,

The Acting Chairman welzomed the offer and said that
the Parish Council would consider the matter in July,

Other Environmental Matters

Yargss, Residenis objected that verges were being
damaged by parked cars, One resident alleged that the
daffadils on Pilmar Lane, glanted only this season,
had been spoilt by the parking of cars and a tractor,

fs to grass-cutting, Councillor Croft said that
workmen used to cut to a width of two swathes, Owing
to pressure from Friends of the Earth, who urged the
need to preserve a natural habitat for plants and
animals, it had become policy to cut only one swathe,
However, the cutting of only one swathe was sometimes
insufficient to keep sightlines clear for road users,

Speed Limit, Some residents wanted a speed limit in
the village, The Acting Chairman explained that
several requests had been made for a limit but the
official attitude was that traffic density did net
warrant a restriction,

The Rooster

from Mrs J Howden is

Qonations, A contributon
gratafully acknowledged,

[t has been possible to produce recent issues for the
very start of each month, I apolegise that, for
personal reasons, this July issue will be about a
week late and that publication dates for the August
and September issues may be affacted by holidays,

Calling All Clubs!

1 should like to be able to print an up-to-date list
of all clubs and societies in Roos, Chairmen or
Secretaries please let me have a list of your
Officers (name, address, phone) and brief details of









